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Messages from the Headteacher 

I have this week invited parents/carers to a Headteacher Forum, which is taking place on Thursday 16th November 4-5pm in 
the main hall. Please see my letter invitation which includes the link to indicate your attendance via the class charts message 
sent yesterday. 
 
Y11 Academic Review Evening—Thursday 23rd November 3-6pm—Y11 parents/carers are invited to attend face-to-face 
meetings with their child’s subject teachers to discuss their academic progress. An email  has been sent this week. 
Safeguarding spotlight—Please see the NHS information flyer on the dangers of vaping and the updated information on ni-
trous oxide and discuss these with your child/children. 
 
Please be reminded that the school is closed on Friday 1st December for a PD Day. 
 
Remembrance Week—Throughout this week, all students observed a Remembrance assembly. To 

support us with these assemblies, Fergus Osborne from the Guisborough branch of 
the British Legion was in attendance reading the Kohima epitaph and raising the Brit-
ish Legion flag: Incredibly, the Standard Flag Staff Fergus used was presented to the 
Guisborough Branch of the British Legion by none other than our school founder Ma-
jor Laurence Jackson in 1958! It was fantastic to see so many of our students attend-
ing school today in their service uniforms as a mark of respect during Remembrance 
Week!  Thank you to all of those students. 

 
Bronze and Silver Duke of EdinburghΩs Award Presentation Evening—We are hosting our annual Duke of Edin-
burgh’s Award presentation evening on Tuesday 14th November 2023 - 7pm-8.30pm in our main hall. Tea and 
coffee will be available from 6.30pm in the dining hall. Parents/Carers of students who have completed these 
awards this academic year should have received an invite to the event from Mrs Buckby via email, please RSVP 
to her.  We look forward to seeing you and celebrating this wonderful achievement with you all. 

 
SEND Coffee Events—Parents/carers of students currently on our SEND register are invited to a number of coffee 
mornings/evenings throughout the rest of this academic year. This will give you an opportunity to discuss your 
child’s progress or any issues or support with our SEND team. The dates and time of these events are: 

18th Jan 10.00-11.30am 
29th Feb 4.30-6.00pm 
1st May 10.00-11.30am 
4th July 4.30-6.00pm 

Learning4Life—update on current topics below. If you have any concerns your child may struggle with any of these topics, 
please contact russellp@laurencejackson.org or the relevant year manager. 
Year 7  - Reminder that students have started or will be starting their puberty block. 
Year 9 grief, self-harm and cancer prevention amongst other topics as part of the health and well-being block this half term. 
Year 10- mental health, suicide and child sexual abuse amongst other topics as part of the health and well-being block this 
half term. 

Anti-Bullying Week 2023 - Mon 13th Nov - Fri 17th Nov—Our students are being encouraged to wear odd socks 
for odd socks day on Monday 13th November as part of anti-bullying week 2023 (please see flyer overleaf). If you 
wish to donate £1 to one of the anti-bullying charities that LJS supports please see the link below. Students are still 
welcome to come wearing odd socks, even if they do not make a donation as our main aim is to raise awareness of our anti-
bullying message. https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/aba?success=true 

Please see information at the end of this bulletin from the NHS about vaping and Nitrous Oxide. 

mailto:russellp@laurencejackson.org
https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/aba?success=true


Celebrating Student Success 

Congratulations to Caitlin S (Y11) who finished 2nd at the Project Lyrical dance competition—
well done! 

Congratulations to our Year 11 boys football team who are through to the next round of the 
County Cup after beating Trinity Catholic College 8-6 away on Wednesday. Trailing 5-3 at half 
time they turned it round and were absolutely brilliant. A great 
bunch of lads who worked hard for each other and never gave up. 

Congratulations to our Year 10 netball team who were crowned Redcar and 
Cleveland champions this week. They won every game and there were 9 teams in 
total from schools in Redcar and Cleveland! Well done girls.  

 

Congratulations to our Year 7 Girls football team who beat Highfield Mid-
dle School (South and West Northumberland) 
8-0 after school yesterday to progress to the 
next round of the English Schools Cup! Well 
done!  





Nitrous Oxide ΨLaughing GasΩ - information from the NHS 
 
Prior to 8th November 2023, Nitrous Oxide was subject to the Psychoactive Substances Act 2016. It is al-
ready illegal to produce, supply, import or export nitrous oxide where a person knows, or is reckless as to 
whether, it will be consumed for its psychoactive effects. However, it had not been an offence to possess 
nitrous oxide (except in a custodial setting). 
  
It will be a criminal offence to be found in possession of the drug where its intended use is to be wrongful-
ly inhaled, ‘to get high’. Where a person is found in possession of nitrous oxide and intends to wrongfully 
inhale the substance and/or in the cases of importation, exportation, production and supply, knows or is 
reckless as to whether it is likely that another person will wrongfully inhale it, they will be committing an 
offence. For clarity the wording ά²ǊƻƴƎŦǳƭ ƛƴƘŀƭŀǝƻƴέ ƳŜŀƴǎ ƛƴƘŀƭŀǝƻƴ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ŦƻǊ ƳŜŘƛŎŀƭ ƻǊ ŘŜƴπ
ǘŀƭ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜǎΣ and which is not accidental inhalation of nitrous oxide which has been released into the at-
mosphere (such as in industrial processes).  Medical, dental and veterinary administration of nitrous oxide 
(which may involve inhalation) will therefore continue to be lawful, as will other activities such as use in 
industry or model rocketry. There is a requirement on importers, exporters, producers and suppliers to 
take appropriate steps to not be reckless, to ensure that subsequent users will not inhale the substance 
recreationally. 
  
The penalties that could be imposed: - From 8th November, those found in unlawful possession will face 
either an unlimited fine, a visible community punishment or a caution - which would appear on their crimi-
nal record. Repeat serious offenders may face a prison sentence of up to two years, an unlimited fine, or 
both. The penalty for supply or production will double, to up to 14 years in prison, an unlimited fine, or 
both. 
  
There is no doubt the driving force behind the ban is to ‘tackle anti social behaviour’ that said there is 
plenty of evidence including (deaths) in respect of the possible health implications from using Nitrous Ox-
ide as a recreational substance. 
  
Heavy Nitrous Oxide use can result in serious health harms such as neurological damage and even death 
due to the risk of falling unconscious and/or suffocating from the lack of oxygen. 
  
Nitrous Oxide when inhaled basically Ψstarves the brain of OxygenΩ leaving the user a ‘little light headed’. 
The sensation is only short lived ( a couple of seconds) which is why in some cases the users inhale (mainly 
from balloons filled with Nitrous Oxide) too quickly and frequently (chasing the sensation) resulting in the 
brain being starved frequently of Oxygen resulting in users ‘fainting, collapsing and in some extreme cases 
triggering heart attacks and epileptic attacks. There have been deaths from Nitrous 
Oxide (the Office for National Statistics (ONS) quote 56 deaths recorded between 2001
-2020.)  
  
For more details on the information provided by ONS please click on this link.  
  
For further details about the Ban please visit the GOV.UK website: 

https://www.ons.gov.uk/peoplepopulationandcommunity/birthsdeathsandmarriages/deaths/articles/deathsrelatedtovolatilesubstancesheliumandnitrogeninenglandandwales/2001to2020registrations#volatile-substance-related-deaths-by-selected-substances
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/nitrous-oxide-ban/nitrous-oxide-ban-guidance

